Committee Secretary
Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee
Department of the Senate
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600
Australia

Dear Committee Secretary,

Please find the following submission to the Senate enquiry in relation to the Airports Amendment Bill 2006.
As Henley Ward Councillor in the City of Charles Sturt, Adelaide, South Australia I have received the following concerns from the ratepayers/residents of Henley Ward.over the last three and a half years.

- 1. Aircraft noise from flights at all times of the day and night (West Beach, Henley Beach South, Henley Beach).
- 2. Development on Airport (Federal) land such as Harbourtown shopping etc destroying small local businesses in the area.
- 3. Potential flooding through airport land to West Beach etc.

-

Thanks for your kind assistance.

Regards,

Cr. Jim Fitzpatrick Henley Ward City of Charles Sturt 40 White Street Henley Beach SA 5022

Ph./fax: 08-8235-0365

E-mail: fitzjim2@iimetro.com.au